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Resolution of Recognition
#HCSLeadingTheWay Award
WHEREAS, the function of a Board of Education is to strive for excellence in all phases of educational programs, and;
WHEREAS, the Hardin County Board of Education deems it fitting and proper that significant awards and honors be recognized by the Board, and;
WHEREAS, the Hardin County Board of Education believes in work ethic and the ability of students, staff and community members dedicating themselves totally to education of our next generation of leaders, and;
WHEREAS, the district’s theme for the 2017-18 school year is #HCSLeadingTheWay and the Hardin County Board of Education believes in these characteristics so greatly that it will recognize a HCS student & staff member and a member of the Hardin County community at its regularly scheduled meeting each month during the school year with the #HCSLeadingTheWay Award;
BE IT THEREFORE RESOLVED THAT the Hardin County Board of Education, in a regular meeting on August 17, 2017, does hereby recognize the following for earning the #HCSLeadingTheWay Award for August 2017:
· Rachel Ritchie, an 8th grade student at James T. Alton Middle School, has changed the lives of children in Vine Grove, Kentucky forever.  When she was 9 years old, Rachel presented a plan to the Vine Grove City Council to create a park that was accessible for all children, especially those with disabilities.  Her presentation included drawings, grant locations, projected cost evaluations and her own research on American Disability Act requirements.  The Rachel’s Fun For Everyone Project was born.  It is a community oriented project designed to acquire funds for the purpose of constructing a playground for disabled and physically challenged children.  She designed the park and raised funds to construct it.  Four years after her initial presentation to the Vine Grove City Council, at the age of 13, Rachel and her family will cut the ribbon on the project on August 26 at the park in Vine Grove.
· Erica Wyatt is a 5th grade teacher at Creekside Elementary School and an HCS Innovate Teacher Fellow.  She is one of the district’s leaders at incorporating the use of technology in all of her work.  Her students can often be seen writing blog posts about math.  They use their chromebooks for authentic, engaging lessons.  She has the ability to perfect the blended learning classroom.  This summer she planned and coordinated a day of professional learning for teachers at Creekside.  This wasn’t your typical “teacher summer PD.”  Ms. Wyatt recognizes the importance of culture inside the classroom but also among staff in her building.  She knows the key to success is relationships.  The first part of the professional development session included the Creekside staff teaching each other.  She was able to help her colleagues find their strengths and their voices while facilitating an opportunity for them to shine and lead their peers.  The faculty explored personality types and how they applied to the classroom and student relationships in the second part of her session. The person that nominated Ms. Wyatt for this award says that she is one of the most inspiring individuals she has ever known in her professional career.  
· The Cecilian Bank is a true partner of Hardin County Schools.  The Cecilian Bank and its employees have always helped the district, its students, staff and community when asked.  There are countless signs on fences, on gymnasium walls and in programs with the Cecilian Bank logo because of its generosity that help athletic and academic endeavors.  At this Hardin County Board of Education meeting, The Cecilian Bank presented a check to the Board to purchase a scoreboard for the gymnasium in the new Cecilia Valley Elementary School.  The Board and the students, staff and parents of Hardin County Schools definitely appreciate the stewardship of the Cecilian Bank.

